December 1964 Journal

New Officers, New Agreement Make News
L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – Our local has elected a new slate of officers. The new business manager is Brother Isbister, the former president. The new president is Brother G.F. Smith; Vice President, F. Nelson; Recording Secretary, G. Berryman, Treasurer, H. Jakeman.


Executive Boards members: E. Lee, J. Cutting and L. Wynen.


We are proud to report that the new inside wiremen agreement will bring us parity with Vancouver in 1967, also at that time the 37 ½ hour week, a first for the IBEW in Canada, effective for Locals 213 and 230 in British Columbia’s construction industry.


All sections of our local are fairly busy but we have enough members to fill all jobs. 

The shipyards have still many issues to settle before signing their agreement and it is certainly very drawn out. It shows that after you have gone back to work there is not much to be hoped for. 


Brother Driscoll after a close election defeat for business manager is now retired but continues to give his experience and cooperation. We all are grateful to Jack for his many years of service to the IBEW in many capacities and wish him the best for his golden years.


To our Brothers in Nanaimo who gave their time and effort in helping to construct a school for retarded children, many thanks for representing our Local in a civic volunteer project.


To all the Brothers I have worked with and met at the meetings a friendly “Hi” and if any of you feels like dropping me a line, send it c/o L.U. 230. 

Peter Kappel, P.S. 
